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The Good Samaritan Center 
 

“ A     H  E  A  L  I  N  G     P  L  A  C  E ” 

Providing a safe, Christ-centered environment that gives our patients quality, coordinated, and affordable health care. 

 

    

By John Willome 

One of the most precious aspects of 

nearly every nonprofit is the volunteers 

who make our work possible. In fact, I 

began my personal journey from private 

business to working in nonprofits as a 

volunteer for a nonprofit in Waco, taking 

two hours twice a week to play with 

children who lived in government 

housing. Helping meet the needs of 

others changed my life. 

The Good Samaritan Center started in 

1992 as a one-night-a-week free clinic, 

staffed solely by volunteers, including our 

founder, Sara Allerkamp. Each of our 

volunteers, from that time until now, 

sacrifices personal time to reach out and 

be here when one of their neighbors 

needs our help. They are blessing our 

patients, but the big secret that they will 

tell you is that they are blessed in return. 

In this issue of our newsletter, you will 

see a few volunteers mentioned, but they 

are just the tip of the iceberg. Everything 

our patients see when they come here is 

touched by a volunteer. From the 

landscaping in front of the building, to the 

person who greets them at the front 

desk, to the individual who helps with 

their medications, to the dentists and 

hygienists who volunteer time out of their 

private practices to fill in when our staff 

dentist isn’t here. Then there are those 

who work behind the scenes — 

maintaining our donor database, 

collecting data from our electronic health 

record to help gauge our effectiveness, 

shredding expired and redundant 

documents —  doing important clerical 

and administrative work.  

To everyone reading this who is either 

a current or past volunteer: Thank you! 

Jesus used the parable of an idealized 

Samaritan who transcended the politics 

and attitudes of his time to simply love 

others, giving sacrificially of his time and 

his financial resources. What he didn’t 

mention is the blessing this Samaritan 

would receive in return. Thank you for 

choosing to care about others.  

Dr. Arnoldo Cuellar filled in for six weeks while our regular 
dentist, Dr. Tara Cully, was on maternity leave. What a blessing 
that he was able and willing to help us out! 

One afternoon, there was a dental patient who was very afraid. 
She was here for a cleaning, but dental trauma from the past left 
her terrified of any dental procedure.  

Our executive director spent a few moments trying to comfort 
her in the hallway before the dentist was ready for her. Then Dr. 
Cuellar came out to call her in. He knew she was extremely 
anxious, so he started out very gently. 

After decades of practicing dentistry in Portland, Texas, this 
wasn’t his first anxious patient. If you know Dr. Cuellar, you 
know he has a kind and gentle spirit. So he combined his natural 
persona with all of that experience to help this patient be at peace 
as he gave her the help she needed By the time she left, her teeth 
were clean, and she was completely at 
ease, telling staff how happy she was. 

While we are always here to meet the 
physical and mental health needs of our 
patients, sometimes our role is to be 
comforters too. We were unbelievably 
fortunate that God provided Dr. Cuellar to 
share his Samaritan spirit with all of us. It 
was a true gift. 

Our Wish List: 
 

$1,500 to purchase and install a new network server for the Center. 

Please call the Center to verify whether someone has already donated 
this item.   

Thank you! 

   

Retired Physical Therapist Mike Scroggins (above left) volunteers 
two days a week at the Good Samaritan Center helping patients 
rehab from acute and chronic issues. (see story to right) 

 

Dr. Arnoldo Cuellar 
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Our First (and Hopefully Last) Non-Event Dinner 

 

The Center’s Executive Director John Willome 

(l) presents Dr. Christopher Fincke (r) the 

2021 Good Samaritan of the Year award for 

his  compassionate service to our patients. 
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Shawn & Michael Abel 
Holly & Don Allen 
Allure Nails & Spa 
Anonymous 
Lila & Kelly Anspach 
Lucy Ann & Jack Arnold 
Arrowhead Bank 
Estela Avery 
Carol & Jonathan Baethge 
Sandra & Joseph Bakke 
Janice Ballard 
Ginger & Michael Barr 
Carol & John Batterton 
Rose Marie Behrends 
William Behrends 
Marjorie Bennack 
Peggy & John Benson 
Sue & Leonard Bentch 
Christina Berger 
Susie & John Bernard 
JoAnne & Randy Betts 
Linda Blalock 
Carl Blythe 
Robert Bourquein 
Carolyn & Allen Brecher 
Michelle Broksas 
Nettie Brown 
Linda Brumfield 
Bruno Family Charitable Trust 
Florine Bruns 
Betty & Allan Buchmeier 
Cathy & Tom Burke 
Cindy & Bruce Busby 
Margaret & Jimmy Cady 
The Cailloux Foundation 
Pat Cantwell 
Capital Farm Credit 
The Carruth Family Foundation 
Catholic Life Insurance, FBG 

Branch 8 
Ana & Miguel Chavarria 
Valarie & Lonnie Childs 
Johna & Randy Clark 
Jacquelyn Clements 
Diane & Reed Cobb 
Cathy & Terry Collier 
Barbara & Bob Cooley 
Pam & Marston Cotten 
Jeany Coughran 
Therese Courtney 
Lisa & Keith Crenwelge 
Lucy Croft 
April Crowder & John Foster 
Jan & Arnoldo Cuellar 
Mrs. Leroy Cunningham 
Becky & Bruce Daley 
Marvin Daniel 
Karen Davies 
Kirby Davis 
Martha Davis 
Nancy & Don Davidson 
Jessica & Mark De Leon 

Porfirio Diaz 
Dietel & Son Printing 
Marcia & Don Dietz 
Elke & Kurt Ditges 
Robbyn & Don Dodd 
Dooley’s 5-10 & 25C Store 
Jane & Ronald Drynan 
Doug Duff 
Kay & Mark Durst 
Gail Eager 
Robert Eberling 
Caroline & Todd Eidson 
Elizabeth & Sidney Ellebracht 
Barbara & Don Elmore 
Sondra & Mike Elvir 
Teri & David Ewing 
Robert Feldman 
Rikki Ferrell 
David Field 
Nancy & Kent Fields 
Deanna & Case Fischer 
Sue & Lloyd Flynt 
Sue Ford 
Crystal & Jim Fox 
Fredericksburg Edward Jones 

Representatives 
Fredericksburg Eye Associates 
Fredericksburg Farms 

Charlotte & Bill Freeborn 
Gladys & Buddy Frels 
Sherry & Bruce Gaible 
Barbara Gainer 
Cecily & Ray Gallagher 
Mary Gallagher 
Linda & Reg Gartner 
Sandra & David Gasmire 
Peggy & Leland Geistweidt 
Gillespie County 
Diane Gold 
John Gonzalez 
Jane & Bruce Good 
Dianna & Charles Green 
Gail & Patrick Gribbin 
Nancy & Fred Grimes 
Charlotte Grobe 
Deeny Haertlein 
Kathy Haley 
Brenda & Joe Hall 
Carol & Eric Hammersen 
Jill & Stephen Harpold 
Kathy & Johnnie Hawkins 
Winifred Heidenreich 
Jesse Hellums 
Helms Foundation 
Lloyd Hemphill 
Patsy & Truman Henrich 
Beverly Hernandez 
Katherine & Stevyn Herring 
Kathi & Glenn Herzog 
Mary Hickok 
Nancy Hierholzer 
Marsha & Craig Hildreth 
Hill Country Memorial 
Jacqueline Himes 
Janie & Mike Hodges 

Linda & John Hodges 
B.J. & Charles Holcomb 
Bennie & Jerry Holt 
Cynthia & Tom Holubik 
Houde Studios 
Felice Howard 
Julie & Walter Hryszko 
Frances & Wilbert Huebner 
Barbara & Royce Hunter 
Mary Jacoby 
Charlene James 
Billy Johnson—State Farm Agent 
Irmgard Johnson 
Joseph Financial Partners 
Sharon Joseph & Mac McAfee 
Clara & Tom Jung 
June Kaderli 
Marty & Tommy Kaderli 
Gloria & Henry Kammlah 
Yollie & Kendnel Kasper 
Jayne & Jack Kendall 
Lorri & Jack Kendrick 
Kristi & Jim Kent 
Rosalee Kent 
Linda Kessler 
Patti & Clark Kibler 
Jeanne & Charlie Kiehne 
Susan & Doug Kimbrell 
Lauren & Matt Kordzik 
Romney Kowert 
Jo Ann Krauskopf 
Jeanine & Larry Kuhlken 
Elsie & Robert Kuykendall 
Fonza Lawther 
Margaret & Mike Leary 
Angela & Chris Lee 
Jack Lee 
Linda & Bob Lee 
Pamela & Gary Liddell 
Janet & Jim Lindley 
Mary & Gary Little 
Patricia Little 
The Liveoaks 
Karen & Ernie Loeffler 
Patricia & James Long 
Maria Lopez 
Luckenbach Texas 
Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Vickie & Carl Luckenbach 
Kathy & Gene Lux 
Marcia & David Lyngaas 
Susan & Mike Mahoney 
Dorothy Marr 
Ruth & Gary Mayer 
Julia Mays 
Pat & Ric McCormick 
Helen & Richard McDonald 
Rhonda & Mark McPhail 
Marilyn McPhillips 
Betty Mellen 
Methodist Healthcare Ministries 
Kathy & Klaus Meybaum 
Kathie & Jim Meyering 
Kay & John Milinowicz 
Ward & Pat Miller 
Connie & Charles Miller 

Mini Mart 
Julie Montgomery 
Nan & Robert Mosley 
Kirsten Moss 
Nancy & Milburn Muirhead 
Louise & Brian Murphy 
Jo & George Murphy 
Florence & John Murray 
Kelly & Tom Musselman 
Mustard Design 
Mary Nall 
Jenny & Gary Neffendorf 
Tatiana Neri 
Nancy Nichols 
Marian & Victor Nixon 
Betsy Nogueira 
Edyth O’Neill 
Pam & Jim Overman 
John Parkins 
Jan Peterson 
Hetsy & Kevin Pickard 
Helen Plevich 
Jayne & Stephen Pope 
Della Potucek 
Alison & Jack Pounds 
Christy & Britt Pounds 
Mary Przywara 
Marlene & Patrick Pylate 
Karl Ransleben 
Jennifer & David Reck 
Susan & Frosty Rees 
Irene & Robert Remmers 
Deborah Renick 
Barbie & Ken Reynolds 
Joanne Richards 
Linda Richardson 
Mary Beth & Danny Richardson 
Nancy & Ron Rickerhauser 
Nancy Rodriguez 
Lola & Ron Roseberry 

Judy & Jim Ryan 
Bill & Pat Sadd 

Lynn & Jerry Sample 
Antoinette & Jackie Schandua 
Barb Scherer 
Carol Schreider 
Audrey Schwarz 
Maureen Seals 
Security State Bank & Trust 
Elizabeth Seibert & Bob 

Heinonen 
Carol Seminara & Joe Houde 
Esther Shaffer & Paul Nixon 
Carol Ann Shepherd 
Nancy & Walter Sheppard 
Kenneth Shirley 
Linda Simonsen 

(Continued on page 4) 

GENERAL DONATIONS 

The following is a listing of donors 
for gifts received between   

March 1, 2021, and May 31, 2021 

Every donation is precious to us, and we do our best to make certain every one is correctly listed.  
Please let us know if you see an error or if you think we’ve made an omission.  Thank you. 
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MEMORIALS 

James Bacon 

 Josephine & Edward Cvercko 

 Kathi & Glenn Herzog 

 Cherie Kidd 

 Rosemary Merdian 

 Leola & Dana Overdorf 

 Margaret Zeballos 

Terry Bonn 

 Wanda & Remney Kowert 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

 Genevieve McCaffrey 

 Linda & Vernon Treibs 

 Camille & Marc Williamson 

Valerie Boone 

 Jackie & Jim Heupel 

 Linda & Vernon Treibs 

Vedena Brown 

 Jackie & Jim Heupel 

 Linda & Vernon Treibs 

Mae Casey 

 Susan & Craig King 

Benjamin Jacques Castro 

 Sandy & Danny Poole 

Jane Crenwelge 

 Linda & Vernon Treibs 

Catherine Davis 

 Margaret Bierschwale 

 Barbara Gainer 

 Cheryl & Glen Hamner 

 Mary Hickok 

 Jeanine & Larry Kuhlken 

 Amelia Munoz 

 Carolyn & George Otto 

 Pinhook Foundation 

 Carol Seminara & Joe Houde 

 Cheri & Bill Snyder 

 Evelyn Weinheimer 

Catherine Davis, continued 

 Megan & John Willome 

 Mary & Preston Wilson 

Alfred “Butch” Duecker 

 Ricardo Castillo 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Lucia Duran 

 Jackie & Frank Youngblood 

Elgin Durst 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Gerald Geisler 

 Clara & Tom Jung 

Louis Gohmert 

 Marlene Emerson 

Peggy Hartwein 

 Ken Hartwein 

Patsy Hejl 

 James Hejl 

Alton Immel 

 Margaret Bierschwale 

 Judy & Roy Enderlin 

 Robert Weed 

Roseda Itz 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Wilber “Hoss” Johnston 

 Doris & Art McCrea 

Carolyn Jung 

 Marjorie Garretson 

Kathleen Knopp 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Kathy Knopp 

 Ricardo Castillo 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Charles Konuma 

 Laura & Dale Cook 

Calvin Kuhlmann 

 Linda & Vernon Treibs 

Dayton Land 

 Ricardo Castillo  

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

John Robert Lively 

 Marsha & Jerry Bane 

Liston Maner 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Irene & Jerry Mazur 

 Glenda & Jim Hambright 

Irene Neffendorf 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Mrs. Richard Northam 

 Margaret Bierschwale 

Nora Oehler 

 Becky Miles 

Jonny Ohlenburg 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Lydia Ozuna 

 Ricardo Castillo 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Harold Pieratt 

 Carol Seminara & Joe Houde 

Pablo Rivera 

 Ricardo Castillo 

Mary Rothband 

 Earlene & Ronald Bode 

Andy Said 

 Jackie & Frank Youngblood 

Arnold Schlueter 

 Jackie & Jim Heupel 

 Jo Ann Krauskopf 

John Sobey 

 Ernestine & Kurt Grunau 

Diann Stadler 

 Marsha & Jerry Bane 

Jason Stehling 

 Kathy & Calvin Yarbrough 

J.E. Sublett, Jr. 

 Elizabeth Sublett 

Patrick Ternus 

 Carol Seminara & Joe Houde 

Joyce Meier True 

 Linda & Vernon Treibs 

Ruth Usener 

 Dorothy Rode 

Lena Weber 

 Margaret Biershcwale 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Werner Weber 

 Margaret Bierschwale 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Alvin “Bunny” Weinheimer 

 Arvella & Jim Bauman 

Al Weinzierl 

 Mary & Will Krebs 

Henry Welge 

 Marjorie Garretson 

 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Dennis Yeager 

 Cindy & Bruce Busby 

 James Cauthen 

 Chere Conner 

 Nadine Glasman 

 Jeannie & Larry Jackson 

 Janet & George Lascher 

 Rita & Don Latimer 

 Daila & Bill McAnally 

 Mike Morgan 

 Jeff Smithers 

 Lori Stalheber 

 Glenda & Rank Tausch 

 Susie Thompson 

 Lori Wise 

 John Yeager 

GENERAL DONATIONS, continued 

Bethany Lutheran Church 
Christ Lutheran Church 
Faith Baptist Church  
First Baptist Church 

Fredericksburg United Methodist Church 
Happy Quilters of Trinity Lutheran Church 
Hill Country Church 
Holy Ghost Lutheran Church 

Inquirers Sunday School Class, FUMC 
St. Luke’s Lutheran Health Ministries 
St. Vincent de Paul Society of St. Mary’s  
 Church 

CHURCH DONATIONS  



HONORARIUMS 

Gregory Andreasseian 

 Linda & Jim Graham 

Marjorie Cardwell 

 Amy O’Neil 

Fredericksburg Physicians 

 Hill Country Memorial 

GSC Staff & Volunteers 

 Cindy & Bruce Busby 

Catherine Jeffrey 

 Sheila & Jody Donovan 

Billy Johnson 

 State Farm 

Clara & Tom Jung 

 Anne & Joseph Sanchez 

Physicians  Partnering with GSC 

 Cindy Hefner 

Rotary Clubs of Fredericksburg 

 Alice White 

Joan Sears 

 Betty Sears 

Camille Williamson 

 Sharon Joseph & Mac McAfee 

Marc Williamson 

 Sharon Joseph & Mac McAfee 
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Yes, I want to help! 
You are welcome to help us in any way that you feel led to be involved. 70% of our budget comes from private donations, so those are 
vitally important to us. But we need volunteers and “Wish List Items” too. We appreciate any way you want to be involved. 
 

Name:                                             

Address:                                                

City/ST/Zip:                                               

Phone:                                                          

Email:                                                 

□   Check Enclosed  □   Credit Card  

_______________________________ Exp Date____/____ 

CVV_____ 

Memorials/Honorariums (please circle one): 

Name of honoree:                                             

Person(s) to be notified:                            

Address:                                           

City/State/Zip:                                    

GSC is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization.  
Your donation is tax deductible within the limits of current  

IRS tax codes.  

 

The Good Samaritan Center 
140 Industrial Loop, Ste 100 
Fredericksburg, TX 78624 
Phone: 830.990.8651  
Fax: 830.990.0852 
www.goodsamfbg.org 

John Willome, Executive Director 
jwillome@goodsamfbg.org 

□ Monthly commitment (amount $                ) 

□ One-time donation (amount $              ) 

□ Memoriam/Honorarium (see below) 

□ Wish List (see cover for list) 

□ Volunteer (type of activity                                     ) 

□ Please make my gift anonymous 

Thank you! 

Natural Beauty Abounds at GSC 



 

The Good Samaritan Center 

140 Industrial Loop,  Ste 100 

Fredericksburg, TX 78624 

Voice: 830.990.8651     Fax: 

Executive Director: 
John Willome  

 
Medical Director: 

Rachel Myers, M.D. 
 
Board of Directors: 

Jill Carr, R.N. 
Laura Grant 
James Heupel 
Rev. Ann Hoch 
Ruthann Hoover, R.N. 
Sharon Joseph 
Rad Kothmann, M.D. 
Philip Maple, M.D. 
Brenna Nance, M.D. 
Kendra Pesek 
Jack Pounds 
Cynthia Scroggins 
Marcus Vidrine 
Hilario Villa 
John Youngblood, M.D. 

Nonprofit Organization 
U.S. Postage Paid 

Fredericksburg, Texas 
Permit No. 107 
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Return Service Requested 
Read inside about some of 

our great volunteers. Thanks 
to all of you for your help! 

  

“Which of these three do you think was a neighbor to the man…?” Luke 10:36a 

Peggy Benson, GSC’s Patron Saint of Our Lovely, Native Landscape 

Peggy Benson (right) consults with landscape 
volunteer Ward Miller (left) on tree placement. Above, Peggy helps out 

by refilling one of the 
Center’s several back-
yard bird feeders. 


